Vice-President John N. Garner, U. S. Senate Building, Washington, D.C.

Dear Mr. Garners

Upon my return from New York and Washington, I found a letter from Tommy Duke, as well as one from Mrs. Paul Waggoner expressing their thanks and appreciation for your courtesy in securing an appointment for Tommy to West Point.

Nothing could have pleased me better as I am convinced that he is a hard working, deserving youngster who will make good and I hope he can pass the examination.

Again, please accept my thanks to both you and Brs. Garner for your interest in the matter.

With best wishes always, I am

Sincerely,

ACC.KD